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HOMEOWNER’S ASSOCIATION

PARK CITY, UTAH

TRUSTEE CONFERENCE CALL – November 6, 2020
MINUTES

A Conference Call Zoom meeting of the Bear Hollow Village Board of Trustee’s was convened at 8:00PM MST on Friday November 6, 2020.  Trustee’s Jody Lodrick, Greg Watkins, Susan Worthington, Doug Wagner and Howie Butt were in attendance.  

Greg Watkins and Howie Butt acted as co-hosts for this meeting.

Owners John and Jo Chambers were also present via the Zoom meeting link.

The purpose of this meeting was to review and possibly act on the Bill White Farms easement request.
John was afforded the opportunity to express his concerns regarding the proposed easement, which are summarized as follows:
· Granting the easement will create worse safety problems for the community than it is supposed to remedy as John outlined in an email he sent to the Trustees earlier today.  An engineering study and a traffic study need to be conducted.

· Granting the easement will greatly enhance the value of the Bill White Farm by giving it unfettered access to Rt. 224.  John estimates the  easement is worth $500,000. and we should be compensated for it.

· A 2/3 vote of the owners is required for the HOA to grant the easement.

· The width of the easement (40 feet) will allow it to be used for both entry and exit from the Farm.

The Trustees all acknowledged receiving and reading John’s email sent earlier today.

In rebuttal to John’s comments, Howie advised that the Trustees do not agree with the traffic concerns John has raised.  In addition, the Summit County Planning Dept. and the Engineering Dept. have both thoroughly

reviewed the easement request and their Staff Report makes it clear there are no traffic hazards or safety concerns if the easement is granted. 
The Trustees have stated that their basis for granting the easement is to enhance both public safety and community safety and we do not believe that charging Bill White a fee to enhance safety is appropriate, neighborly or the right thing to do.

It is incorrect that a 2/3 vote of the owners is needed to approve the easement.  The CCRs  (Article 3.18) and Utah statutes (specifically Utah Code 17-27a-606 et. seq.) are clear that the authority to grant an easement rests with the Trustees.  In addition, we must follow the procedures as outlined in the rules and the statutes or risk creating bad precedent for future actions of a similar nature.

The total width of the easement is 40 feet, but it has been clearly explained that the width of the actual paved portion of driveway within the easement is only 13.5 feet.  The additional width is needed for gutter and berm areas and to allow room on each side of the paved driveway area for workers and machinery to actually construct the driveway.   When that construction is completed the areas on either side of the completed driveway will be restored and re-landscaped.
Howie commented that the Board of Trustees have ensured that appropriate

Terms and Conditions to address HOA / community concerns have been included in the language of the easement documents.  The driveway will be one way / exit only.  
With no other comments to be expressed, Howie presented the following question to the Trustees…..”Do you approve granting the easement to Bill White Farms as described to us ?”

Trustee Greg Watkins    -  YES

Trustee Susan Worthington   -  YES

Trustee Jody Lodrick   -   YES

Trustee Doug Wagner   -  ABSTAINED

Trustee Howie Butt   - YES

The request to grant the easement to Bill White Farms was approved.

The Trustees believe that our actions in this, and all matters of community concern, are always with the best interests of the owners in mind and with the safety and well being of the community residents as our highest priority.

Howie advised he will prepare the necessary documents and forward them to Bill White.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35PM MST.
